THY WILL MINISTRIES

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER

Child-like Faith





One child in our congregation tends to steal the hearts of every visiting team, Bailey. For many months she has asked us when she will be able to be baptized. She rarely misses a Sunday and does her best to stay at church as long as possible. It is a joy to hear her sing praises to our Lord during service. The grandmother raising her wasn't sure she understood what she was doing but we repeatedly saw evidence of Bailey's heart for God. Finally, her grandmother agreed to let Bailey make her confession of faith and be baptized. Bailey recently went out with a team of adults to do street ministry. She came back excited about the fact that she was able to pray for another adult. "That made me feel really good to pray for someone. I am going to do more of that," said Bailey. Oh, if we could get more adults with a heart like that.

God is moving and we stand in awe of what HE is doing to draw the Apache people to HIM! We have been blessed to witness more individuals surrender to the Lord in baptism this month than any other period in our ministry history. One of those baptized this month was Neveah. She shared her testimony before the congregation and there was not a dry eye in the house. She spoke of the horrors of her childhood and how God was her source for HOPE!





Rejoicing in Heaven

Summer revivals occur in numerous areas on the reservation during June and July. These revivals are not like those we are familiar with in our culture. These revivals start in the late afternoon and carry on till midnight. There is no time limit. They continue for weeks at a time. There is always food served. Naturally, when we had teams from IN desire to come and hold revivals at the church, we were fearful. We feared we would not meet the expectations of our congregation. Regardless, we agreed, and we are so glad we did! Thanks to a couple of churches in southern IN we held revival the second and fourth week of June. These teams provided worship, testimonies of God's deliverance, powerful messages, and the food that was served. They had such a heart for the lost, that they went out into the streets during the day, inviting everyone to revival. God moved in mighty ways bringing hope to the hurting. The first week of revival there were baptisms at the church and one at the local creek. It's always refreshing. rather cold to say the least for Pete to baptize in the river but he's always willing. The second week of revival on the last night when the invitation to accept Christ as Lord was made, five people accepted that public commitment and were baptized.













As a congregation, we have a lot of responsibility now. We have many new Christians who are just starting their journey with God. Please help us pray for them and for us that we shepherd them in a way that honors our Lord!

Thank you for any part you play in this ministry for it takes us all working together!

Our love to you all, Pete, Kim, and Butterfly